
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Calendar of Events 
 
March 5  Regular monthly meeting.  Yacht Club 7:00 pm. 
   Program:  Dan Baker "Bird Carving" 
   Note:  For those who would like to stay after the meeting, Tom Borloglou  
   will present an "African Travelogue" covering his recent trip. 
 
March 10-11  Class in Marquetry and Inlays, Arrowmont School, Gatlinburg 
 
March 21  TVWW Club Board meeting, Tanasi Grill, 8:00 a.m.  All members welcome. 
 
April 2   Regular monthly meeting.  Yacht Club 7:00 p.m. 
   Program:  "100 Shop Tips in 50 minutes"  Member participation. 
    
  
Board Meeting Highlights - 2/28/2015 
 
The Board of Tellico Village Woodworkers 
met on February 28 at Tanasi Grill.  
Seventeen members were present. 
 
Tom Valenzo reported that new audio-visual 
equipment has been purchased and tested, 
and is ready for use at club meetings and 
other events. 
 
Thirteen community service projects have 
been accepted this year so far.  Eight have 
been completed. 
 
Rick Mannarino (Treasurer) reported that 
the club has a bank balance of $3,460.95, 
the large majority of which is tied up for kiln 
amortization.  A discussion regarding the 
correct formula for such amortization 

ensued.  Rick will bring proposed changes 
to the amortization schedule to the next 
Board meeting. 
 
Kiln Inventory:  330 bf of cherry; 675 bf of 
white oak; 450 bf of red oak; and 60 bf of 
osage orange.  Wood sale anticipated in 
April. 
 
A Nominating Committee for the next 
election of club officers was formed, 
including Dick Hoffmann, Bill McKeel, and 
Jerry Jeffrey.  
  
A large and colorful poster used for 
recruiting new members at New Villagers' 
meetings was presented.  Member Tom 
Schemberger represented the club at last 
month's meeting and John Johnson will fill 
that role at the next New Villagers' meeting. 

President: Tom Borloglou     Vice President - Lloyd Donnelly 
Secretary - Wes McNeal      Treasurer - Rick Mannarino 
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February Meeting 

 

Charlie Anderson 

 
Members and guests at our February 
meeting were rewarded with an extremely 
interesting presentation on how a blind 
person goes about working on a 
woodworking project. Club member Marshall 
Pierce began the evening by explaining how 
he became blinded in his mid-twenties 
during his time in the military. Also, he 
shared how he is able to mentally cope with 
the everyday functions of living which we all 
take for granted. 
  
Marshall demonstrated how he is able to 
measure within 1/16 of an inch using a “click 
ruler”. Little dimples in the ruler indicate 
measurements. He makes his mark on the 
workpiece using an awl and then scribes his  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

cutting line for feel. He can then set his saw 
blade, whether a table saw or any other type 
saw, a fixed distance from the scribed line. 
He then proceeded to cut a measured piece  
using a cordless circular skill saw. Some in  
the audience appeared a little nervous 
watching Marshall work, but he assured 
everyone that he was well aware on how he 
was handling the task at hand. 
 
Marshall emphasizes safety precautions at 
all times. He prepares for all his work by first 
considering all safety aspects that he needs 
to follow before starting the job. He still has 
all 10 fingers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marshall demonstrates how he accurately and safely 
uses his circular saw. 

 
Marshall is an inspiration to all of us, not 
only in how he performs all tasks but also in 
his attitude towards attempting to live a full 
and rewarding lifestyle. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

New Member - January 
 
Jack Ernst 
 
Welcome to the Club! 



From our Members' Shops 
 
Members were treated to another 
fascinating tour of members' recently 
completed projects in the "Show and Tell" 
segment of February's meeting.  We got 
another reminder of the breadth of talent 
and skill within our membership. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 
 
 
Chris Campbell shared with members her most 
recent exploration into the world of miniatures ... 
Grandma's Attic 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gene Yeager created this trivet made of wine bottle 
corks. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dick Hoffmann demonstrates various inlays he 
recently created.  He and our other mentors will 
share their skills at the upcoming Arrowmont class. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 
From our Members' Shops (con't) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dave Sabel carved this beautiful depiction of a 
mountain man. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tools and Tips 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bob Fagerlin constructed these training devices as a 
community service project for Smokey Mountain 
Service Dogs.  With these, dogs learn to turn on and 
off light switches in the home.  Behind the sliding 
door is a spot to place a dog treat as a reward for 
success. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dave Breen submitted this tip after receiving several inquiries about it from members visiting his 
shop. 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 


